
 Primary Election August 23, 2022
OPEN TO ALL REGISTERED VOTERS IN DUVAL COUNTY

ELECTION DAY

105 E. Monroe St.
Jacksonville, FL 32202

(904) 255-VOTE (8683)
ON OUR WEBSITE 

www.duvalelections.gov
•  Check your voter status
•  �Register to vote (deadlines apply) or 

update your voter information
•  Change your address before you vote
•  Verify your polling place
•  Track your vote-by-mail ballot;
	 confirm your vote is counted!confirm your vote is counted!
•  View and print your sample ballot

To locate your polling place, visit
www.duvalelections.gov or call the

Elections Office at (904) 255-VOTE (8683).

KNOW WHERE TO VOTE
BEFORE YOU GO

Tuesday, August 23, 2022
Polls are open 7 A.M. – 7 P.M.
When voting on Election Day, you MUST vote at the 
precinct of your legal residence
Vote-by-mail ballots cannot be turned in to vote at 
the polls on Election Day

ACCEPTABLE FORMS OF ID WHEN VOTING IN PERSON
Voter information cards are not a valid form of identification for voting in person. Be sure to 
bring a current and valid photo ID when voting in person. If the photo ID does not contain your 
signature, an additional ID that includes your signature shall be required. Example: photo on 
student ID and signature on a library card are acceptable. If you do not bring any ID, you will be 
allowed to vote a provisional ballot. 

• Florida Driver License	 • Retirement Center ID
• Florida ID Card issued by DHSMV	 • Neighborhood Association ID
• United States Passport	 • Public Assistance ID
• Debit or Credit Card	 • Veteran Health ID
• Military ID	 • Concealed Weapon ID or Firearm License ID
• Student ID	 • Government Employee ID

MAKE SURE YOUR VOTE COUNTS!

Options for returning your vote-by-mail ballot:
	� Return by USPS, returned postage is paid.
	 Secure Ballot Intake Stations are available Aug. 8 thru Aug. 21 at all early voting
	 locations during the hours of voting (listed below)
	� Availability of the Secure Ballot Intake Stations, at early 

voting sites, ends AUG. 21, 2022, when early voting ends  
The only Vote-by-mail ballot drop-off available, after early voting ends, is at the 
Supervisor of Elections main office during office hours.
Your ballot MUST be received in the Elections Office NO LATER THAN 
7 p.m. Election Day in order for it to count. If it is late, it will not count.
	� Vote-by-mail ballots cannot be turned in to vote at the polls 
	 on Election Day.


